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On 26 March 2025, the National Elections Commission (NEC) and
the State High Election Committees (SHECs) of Jonglei and
Western Equatoria states organized consultative meetings with
civil society organizations (CSOs) in Bor and Yambio.

The  one-day  event  brought  together  79  representatives  of
state-level CSOs (45 from Bor including 19 women, and 34 from
Yambio including 13 women), including community and faith-
based organizations, youth and women’s groups, as well as
media  representatives,  to  raise  public  awareness  of  the
electoral  process  and  strengthen  relationships  and
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partnerships between the NEC, SHECs, and CSOs. The NEC Board
and Secretariat members from Juba also participated in these
events. The NEC and SHECs informed of challenges associated to
the  electoral  timeline  –  namely  as  related  to  the
Constitution-making  process  timeline,  political  and  legal
clarity  needed,  in  addition  to  financing.  The  discussion
included topics and coordination on civic and voter education,
voter registration, and overall election preparations at both
national and state levels. Other topics covered included the
inclusiveness of the electoral process, the neutrality of  NEC
and  SHEC  members,  the  roles  of  and  capacity  building  for
electoral  stakeholders,  and  collaboration  in  the  electoral
process, among others.

After  the  two  events,  the  NEC  and  SHECs  agreed  to  meet
regularly to share information on the electoral process and
coordinate  the  essential  role  CSOs  play  in  the  electoral
process – as extended arms for civic and voter information,



and  as  observers  and  watchdogs  of  the  process.  The  CSO
participants committed to strengthening collaboration with the
election  management  body  to  ensure  transparency  and  a
coordinated  approach  to  the  electoral  process.  They  also
pledged to support comprehensive public awareness campaigns
associated with civic and voter education upon clarity on the
way forward.   The UN Integrated Electoral Assistance Team
(UNIEAT),  which  includes  the  UNMISS  Electoral  Assistance
Division and the UNDP South Sudan Electoral Support Project,
provided  both  technical  and  financial  support  for  the
meetings.


